

Friends of Saxilby Library

Meeting at St Andrews Community Centre on Monday 14th March 2016 at 7.00pm

Minutes

Present. Jane Kent, Rachel Waite, Gill Straw, David Greenop, Sue Gravill, Chris Green, Sandra Greener, Aimee Atkinson (LDO), Audrey Drijaca, Andy Bembridge, Peter Oldam (Parish Council), Jean Plummer, Val Barton, and Kath Hostad.

Apologies. Jenny Barker, Shelia Hughes, Liz Harrison, Elaine Atkin (Parish Clerk), Keith Taylor.

1. Minutes from previous meeting - Approved.

2. Matters arising from minutes.

Elaine Atkin has been sent an advertisement for New Volunteers, to be included in Foss Focus in April.

3. Review and update from Aimee Atkinson LDO.

On Checking the Diary Aimee noted that IT has been causing some problems, however she did not receive any calls from Volunteers. Please inform Aimee of any problems immediately and then she can inform the technical team.

Aimee has been informed today (14.3.16) that a new version of Spydus Lite will be available from tomorrow (15.3.16). A new function will be added. The change will be automatic and further training will not be required. The updated site should solve recent problems, probably caused by the increase numbers of Hubs being used.

Greenwich Leisure the consultation period ends tomorrow (15.3.16) which will enable more news about the take over to be released. Staff has been advised that they will be wearing a navy uniform. A meeting between the new company, Library staff and Parish Council is to be arranged.

Last Thursday (10.3.16) Aimee visited "Mummy and Me" group held at the Community Centre, and advised the Mums about the Children's Corner in the library and showed the children some of the books available in the library. The second group she engaged with were more responsive.

4. Parish update Peter Odam

Last Friday (11.3.16) barriers, restricting access to the library, were erected at 5pm, if any customers required access, the barriers could temporarily be removed. The Monday Volunteers noted that the library was much tidier as a result.

5. Rota.

Audrey reported that the Rota was working without problems. Racheal a new volunteer is helping on Friday mornings twice a month.

6. Any other Business.

Message from Keith Taylor was read asking if any volunteers would like to help at the Saxilby Gala, to be held on 16th July, various jobs were available.

Date of the next Meeting Monday 16th May 2016, at 7pm

